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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

As we see the Summer heat fade out, the cooler, 
windier and wetter weather heralds the arrival of 
Autumn and is a reminder that the festive season 
is just around the corner. Time to start planning 
for the clubs Christmas activities.  
 
The annual carol singing around local care homes 
is already in the diary for December 10th and the 
Niagara has been provisionally booked for our 
party/dinner on 17th December.  My thanks to 
Lewis and Trevor for getting things started.  
 
There is still plenty to plan and opportunity for 
everyone to get involved have a good time and 
boost the charity account , thereby allowing us to 
support less fortunate than ourselves .  
 
I urge everyone to get involved if at all possible. 
 
Steve 
 

NEWS 

Meetings 

 

6th August – Normal Meeting followed by Council 

President Steve opened the meeting.  No visits to 

other clubs were reported. 

Secretary’s Notices 

1) RC of Doncaster St Leger Charter – 26/9/18 

2) RC of Newark Castle fundraiser – 1/9/18 

3) Hosts Next Week (Visitor: Rod, Fellowship: 

John H) 

-- 

President Steve has received further information 

from Support Dogs following the talk last month.  

This includes leaflets detailing how to get involved, 

and will be circulated to members.  The next “Meet 

the Dogs” event is at 2pm on September 7th. 

 

South Yorkshire Festival on Sunday.  Details have 

altered and were outlined to members.  Those 

helping out need to be there for 9am or asap. 

 

Further to the email received last week regarding 

“Friends of Len” group, Hon Rtn Lewis advised 

that the Vicar of Wortley knows all about it.  Rtn 

John H advised that he will follow it up. 

 

RC of Sitwell Charter Casino provision on 15th 

September was briefly discussed.  Volunteers are 

required to run the games – a sheet is in the folder 

for this purpose. 

 

Club Christmas Dinner has been provisionally set 

for 17th December at Niagara Sport Club as per last 

year.  There is a sheet in the Folder for this event as 

well. 

 

The issue of Job Talks / Committee Nights / 

Speakers will be agreed between the President and 

Secretary in the next couple of weeks. 

 

There is an Inner Wheel Coffee Morning at the 

President’s House next Tuesday at 10:30am to raise 

funds for Bluebell Wood. 

 

Any Other Business 

 

Rtn Barrie advised that he has a 2 night stay at a 

hotel in Ipswich (21/22 August) available if any 

member would like to use it.  Details available if 

anyone wants it. 

 

Rtn Peter P advised that if anyone wishes to visit 

the Cutler’s Hall, the cost would be £7.50 each.  The 

club asked Peter to investigate whether a visit to the 

Assay Office would be possible – this will be 

investigated, as will the possibility of inviting 

someone from the Cutler’s Hall to come and talk to 

the club. 

 

Rtn Anne advised the meeting that the money 

raised at the recent VVR will be around £5,000.  

Final figures will be presented in the next week or 

so, and will be discussed at the Council meeting 

later tonight. 
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Rtn Philip reported on MiTG.  There will be no 

presentation evening this year.  Each participating 

club will be visited, and  report on the event will be 

given and the club will be presented with their 

share of the funds raised. 

 

Hon Rtn Lewis advised that the meal next week will 

be “Sausages”. 

 

Rtn Anne asked if we intend to have a President’s 

Evening at the MiTG next year as we did this.  This 

is likely to be arranged. 

 

The meeting then closed in the usual way. 

 

13th August – Normal Meeting 

President Steve opened the meeting – no visits to 

other clubs were reported.  Rtn Dean mentioned 

that he had attended a Vintage Vehicle Rally held 

in on the Moor in Sheffield (organised by Vulcan 

Club). 

Secretary’s Notices 

1) Insurance Letter received from District re 

Dragon Boat Races.   

2) Rotary Poppy Pin available – club decided 

to order enough to cover membership 

3) Email received re DMS (GDPR changes) – 

advised members who login that in the 

event of problems,  they will have to contact 

RGBI themselves. 

4) Reply received from Rtn Keith A accepting 

Honorary membership offer. 

5) District comms and Peak Gp comms 

circulated to all members 

6) Hosts next week – Visitor – Peter P (he is 

away), Fellowship – Rtn Stephen D. 

 

-- 

Thanks to all who helped at the South Yorkshire 

Festival at the weekend.  There was a discussion of 

what happened and how it all went.  Suggestion was 

made, following discussions on the day, that the 

club may wish to support Mountain Rescue (who 

assisted with the parking) by purchasing a couple of 

Digital Radios for their use.  This will go to Council 

for discussion re Distribution. 

Other club nominations for possible distribution 

were requested, and one or two were forthcoming 

from members.  These were:- 

1. Prostate testing (after recent organised 

testing that members attended) 

2. Heart Foundation – recent speaker spoke 

about their fundraising in memory of her 

father. 

3. Stainborough President is raising funds to 

support a Hospital in Africa.  May be a 

good one for International – he is also 

prepared to come to talk to the club about 

it. 

 

The question will be raised at next week’s meeting 

and the list will be taken to Council next month. 

 

Issue of Speakers at meetings – this could be Job 

Talks or visiting speakers.  This will be arranged 

for the 2nd meeting of each month – volunteers 

received so far take us up to February next year.  

List will be placed in the folder and the calendar 

will be updated. 

 

International Issues - Rtn Geoff will lead the first of 

the committee style nights – this will be at the Club 

meeting on September 24th. 

 

Rtn Dean was asked if he was prepared to lead on 

the use of Social Media for club events such as the 

Santa Sleigh runs.  A sort of Q&A discussion 

ensued,  and the idea will be pursued. 

 

The meeting was concluded in the usual way. 

 

20th August – Normal Meeting 

President Steve welcomed members and FoR Bev to 

the meeting.  No visits to other clubs were reported. 

Secretary’s Notices 

1. Emails regarding District Conference 

Registration and requesting Volunteers 

for stewarding at said conference read 

out. 

2. Members confirmed that they are 

happy to receive Newsletters received 

from District via email. 

3. Email from DG re Kerala handed to 

President who will talk about it later in 

the meeting. 

4. BHF leaflet handed in Town today 

regarding Furniture / Clothing will be 

placed in the folder for information. 

5. Hosts at next meeting – Visitor: Phillip 

(may be away so Brenda will help out) 

and Fellowship: Anne.  Rtn Steve P is 

away on 24/9 so will be unable to be 

Fellowship Host. 

-- 

President Steve read out a message from the DG 

regarding the situation in Kerala.  Rtn Jacob added 

to this as he comes from Kerala.  Issue was 

discussed by the club,  and it was agreed to send 



support for 2 Aquaboxes immediately,  and to 

revisit the issue at the September Council meeting. 

Further to discussions at the SYF,  a letter has been 

received from Woodhead Mountain Rescue 

regarding their need for Digital Radios.  This will 

also go to Council for discussion. 

One of the President’s near neighbours who passed 

away recently had a supply of wood that his family 

wish to dispose of – may be useful if anyone knows 

of charities / schools who could use some of this. 

Any Other Business 

Rtn Brenda advised that the first meeting of the 

new VVR committee will be held on 25th September 

at Rtn Trevor’s home at 19:00. 

Rtn Peter P advised re the following:- 

i) Assay Office Visit – first date available 

is 29th November 10:00-12:30 or 13:00-

15:30.  Cost is $12.50 per person and 

party size must be between 10 and 30.  

An email asking for declarations of 

interest will be sent out by the Club 

secretary. 

ii) Friends of Grenoside Park have been in 

touch to advise that they are having a 

“do” on 15th September from 12:30-

13:30.  This relates to what we raised 

some money for them. 

iii) Ecclesfield Library are setting up a 

Lottery style fundraiser – Leaflet with 

details on will be placed in the Folder 

for information. 

The business being concluded, meeting closed in the 

usual way 

 

27th August – No Meeting 

 

Miscellaneous 

 

Whitley Hall restaurant 1584 Menu (21st May-

26th November) 

 
3rd September, 2018 Lemon & Thyme marinated 

chicken leg (GF, LF) 

10th September, 2018 Pan roast Shetland salmon, 

butternut veloute (GF) 

17th September, 2018 Chargrilled gammon steak, 

parsley sauce (DF) 

24th September, 2018 Charred organic pork sausages, 

roast shallot gravy (DF) 

1st October, 2018 Cumin spiced chicken leg, Chilli 

oil (GF, DF) 

8th October, 2018 Chargrilled spiced pork steak, 

coconut and coriander curry 

(GF, DF) 

15th October, 2018 Lemon & Thyme marinated 

chicken leg (GF, LF) 

22nd October, 2018 Pan roast Shetland salmon, 

butternut veloute (GF) 

29th October, 2018 Chargrilled gammon steak, 

parsley sauce (DF) 

5th November, 2018 Charred organic pork sausages, 

roast shallot gravy (DF) 

12th November, 2018 Cumin spiced chicken leg, Chilli 

oil (GF, DF) 

19th November, 2018 Chargrilled spiced pork steak, 

coconut and coriander curry 

(GF, DF) 

26th November, 2018 Lemon & Thyme marinated 

chicken leg (GF, LF) 

All served with vegetables and potatoes (Item in RED is on a week 

when there is no meeting) 

 

Rotarians in Chile and USA tem-up to provide a 

reason to smile 

 

Rotarians in Chile and the USA have been providing 

reconstructive surgery since teaming up in 1993, 

helping change people’s lives.  To read more about 

this,  click on the link here:- 

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotarians-across-continents-

team-reconstructive-surgeries 

 

 

Rotary Young Citizen Wheelpower Sports Award 

winner goes from strength to strength 

 

Nominated by RC of Long Eaton, 15-year old Abbie 

Breakwell has gone on to bigger things since winning 

the award at the RGBI Conference in April.  To read 

more about this, click on the link here:- 

https://www.rotarygbi.org/game-set-match/ 

 

Two Keighley Rotarians skydive to raise money for 

charity 

 

Two Rotarians in Keighley have raised money for 

charity by completing a 10,000 ft Tandem Skydive at 

Bridlington.  To read more about this,  click on the link 

here:- 

http://www.cravenherald.co.uk/news/16409048.Rotari

ans_take_the_plunge_for_charity/ 

 

RC of Leigh help organise Community 10k event to 

raise money for local charity 

 

RC of Leigh, in collaboration with other local 

organisations, a 10k in Leigh to raise money for a 

number of charities, including Wigan and Leigh 

Hospice.  To read more about this:- click on the link 

here:- 

http://www.thewestmorlandgazette.co.uk/news/164161

14.Hundreds_turn_out_for_Leigh_Community_10k/ 

 

RC of Astley funded Care Project in South Africa 

completed 

 

RC of Astley supported Care Project looking after HIV 

and AIDS patients in South Africa has been 

completed.  Funds have improved security and 
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sanitation on the site.  To read more about this,  click 

on the link here:- 

http://www.leighjournal.co.uk/news/16598654.display/ 

 

RC of Hunstanton & District 22nd Annual Kite 

Festival and Classic Car Rally raise money for local 

Hospice 

 

RC of Hunstanton’s 22nd Annual Kite Festival and 

Classic Car Rally helped raise money for the Norfolk 

Hospice as well other charities.  To read more about 

this,  click on the link here:- 

https://www.lynnnews.co.uk/news/hunstanton-kite-

festival-still-flying-high-after-22-years-9006643/ 

 

Future Duty Roster (Hosts) 

 
3rd September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Philip Sherriff 

Anne Willey 

10th September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Bob Greaves  

Jack Slater 

17th September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Trevor Fletcher 

David Humberstone 

24th September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Peter Boler 

Steve Patterson 

1st October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Robert Godber 

Barrie Clinton 

8th October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Dr Jacob Davis  

Geoff Humphreys 

15th October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Lewis Atkinson 

Dean Clark 

22nd October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Keith Bailey  

John Evans 

29th October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

John Haggerty  

Rod Wadsworth 

5th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Stephen Dobson  

Peter Perry 

12th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Anne Willey  

Philip Sherriff 

19th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Jack Slater  

Bob Greaves 

26th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

David Humberstone 

Trevor Fletcher 

3rd December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Steve Patterson  

Peter Boler 

10th December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Carol Singing 

NO MEETING 

17th December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Barrie Clinton  

Robert Godber 

24th December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Christmas Eve 

NO MEETING 

31st December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

New Year’s Eve 

NO MEETING 

7th January, 2019 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Dr. Jacob Davies 

Geoff Humphreys 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 
WORTLEY 

10th September, 2018 Scholarship Evening 

15th September, 2018 RC of Sitwell Charter 

(Casino Night 

provision) 

17th September, 2018 Speaker (Jacob 

Maxwell – Scholarship 

2013 winner) 

8th October, 2018 Speaker /  Job Talk – 

President Steve 

12th November, 2018 Speaker / Job Talk – 

Hon Rtn Lewis 

10th December, 2018 Carol Singing (Local 

Care Homes) 

17th December, 2018 Club Christmas Dinner 

(Niagara) 

20th December, 2018 Woolley Wood School / 

Santa Sleigh Run I 

(Stocksbridge, Deepcar, 

Wharnecliffe Side, 

Oughtibridge, Worrall) 

24th December, 2018 Santa Sleigh Run II 

(Wortley, High Green, 

Chapeltown, Grenoside, 

Thorpe Hesley) 

7th January, 2019 Speaker (Rev Canon 

Keith Hale) - New Year 

Message 

21st January, 2019 Speaker – Joan Jones 

(IZAL Factory) 

11th February, 2019 Speaker / Job Talk – 

Rtn Trevor 

2nd March, 2019 Millionaires Night 

(Grenoside Community 

Centre) 

 

DISTRICT / RIBI 

1st September, 2018 RC of Newark Castle 

Summer fundraiser in 

support of Village 

Water (Muskham Rural 

Community Centre, 

NG23 6HL)[19:30] – 

Tickets £17 

3rd September, 2018 RC of Alfreton 80th 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

8th September, 2018 RC of Chesterfield 

Scarsdale “The Last 

Night of the Proms” 

(ProAct Stadium, 

Chesterfield)[19:30} - 

£30 

9th September, 2018 RC of Church Wilne 

Annual Charity Horse 

Ride 

15th September, 2018 RC of Rotherham 

Sitwell Charter Casino 

Noght (Phoenix Sports 

& Social Club, Pavilion 

Lane, 

Brinsworth)[19:00 for 

19:30] 

16th September, 2018 RC of Sutton-in-

Ashfield End Polio Now 

Sponsored Walk 

(Teversal Visitors 

Centre, NG17 

3HJ)[14:00] –register by 

9th September if 

interested. 

23rd September, 2018 RC of Market Rasen 

Charter (Hemswell 

Court, Lancaster Green, 

Hemswell Cliff, 

Lincs)[12:30 for 13:00]- 

book by 16th September 

24th September, 2018 RC of Bretby Charter 

(19:15-21:45) 

26th September, 2018 RC of Doncaster St 

Leger Charter 

(Doncaster Golf 

Club)[19:00 for 19:30] 

28th September, 2018 RC of Alfreton - 

Charity Concert in aid 

of Jaipur Limb Project 

(alfreton Community 

http://www.leighjournal.co.uk/news/16598654.display/
https://www.lynnnews.co.uk/news/hunstanton-kite-festival-still-flying-high-after-22-years-9006643/
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Centre, Mansfield 

Road)[19:30] - £10 

29th September, 2018 RC of Ashbourne 

present Last Night of 

the Proms (St John’s 

Church, Buxton 

Road)[19:30] £10 

2nd October, 2018 RC of Sutton-in-

Ashfield Charter (No 

Details available) 

5th-7th October, 2018 Rotary District 1220 

47th Annual Conference 

(Scarborough) 

11th October, 2018 RC of Southwell 

Charter (Southwell 

Racecourse)[19:30-

23:00] 

12th October, 2018 RC of Abbeydale Fun 

Quiz Night in support of 

AquaBox (Holly Trnity 

Church Hall, S7 

2GY)[19:30] - £15pp 

(book by 5th October if 

interested) 

20th October, 2018 RC of Hucknall Charter 

(No Details available) 

24th October, 2018 World Polio Day 

27th October, 2018 RC of Bretby Evening 

of Songs & Music of the 

Great War (Ashfield 

House, Burton upon 

Trent)[18:30 for 19:15] 

– Book by October 19th 

3rd November, 2018 RC of Retford 

Bollywood Charity Ball 

(Ye Olde Bell Hotel, 

Retford)[ Drinks 18:30, 

Dinner 19:30] 

4th November, 2018 RC of Chesterfield 96th  

Charter Luncheon 

(Ringwood Hall Hotel, 

Brimington, 

Chesterfield)[12:30 for 

13:00] 

4th November, 2018 RC of Belper & Duffield 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

10th November, 2018 RC of Ilkeston Charter 

(Erewash Golf Club) 

15th November, 2018 Foundation Seminar 

2nd December, 2018 Inner Wheel and Rotary 

Carol Service (St 

Thomas’, 

Somercotes)[14:30] 

15th December 2018 RC of Long Eaton 

Christmas Concert 

(May Hall, Trent 

College, Long 

Eaton)[19:00] – Tickets 

£10 

20th January, 2019 RC of Bingham & 

Radcliffe on Trent 

Charter (Ashmore’s, R-

o_-T)[TBC] 

25th January, 2019 RC of Derby South 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

27th January, 2019 RC of Sherwood Forest 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

21st February, 2019 RC of Chesterfield 

Scarsdale Charter (No 

Details available) 

1st March, 2019 RC of Long Eaton 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

5th March, 2019 RC of Newark Castle 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

14th March, 2019 Foundation Link 

Evening 

14th March, 2019 RC of Carlton Charter 

(No Details available) 

18th March, 2019 RC of Matlock Charter 

(TBC)[19:00-21:00] 

22nd March, 2019 RC of Ripley Charter 

(No Details available) 

1st April, 2019 RC of Warsop, 

Shirebrook & District 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

6th April, 2019 District Assembly (No 

Details available) 

30th April, 2019 RC of Bolsover Charter 

(No Details available) 

2nd May, 2019 RC of Vale of Belvoir 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

10th May, 2019 RC of Church Wilne 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

10th May, 2019 RC of Dronfield 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

16th May, 2019 RC of Castle Donington 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

22nd May, 2019 RC of Mapperley & 

Arnold Charter (No 

Details available) 

1st-5th June, 2019 RI Convention 

(Hamburg, Germany) 

11th June, 2019 RC of Hope Valley 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

 

REMEMBER THE 4-WAY TEST 

1) Is it the TRUTH? 

 

2) Is it fair to all concerned? 

 

3) Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER 

FRIENDSHIPS? 

 

4) Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 
Who Am I 

 
1. I was born on 4th February 1919 in Bramhall, 

Cheshire, the son of a Bank Official.   I went to 
Denston College in Uttoxeter.  After finishing 
school,  I joined the Fleet Air Arm, and 
qualified as a pilot. When the Second World 
War started,  I served as a lieutenant, and was 
shot down by an ME109 whilst flying a Fairey 
Albacore, and made a forced landing on a 
Dutch island.  I was captured and became a 
POW.   

 
2. In 1941, I escaped only to be recaptured 3 

days later by a member of the Hitler Youth.  I 



was sent to Stalag Luft III, the scene of “The 
Great Escape”, where I met Talbot Rothwell, 
who major effect on my life came after the 
War. I was one of the vaulters covering for the 
escape portrayed in the book and film “The 
Wooden Horse”.  I sang a duet with Rothwell, 
and did some comic repartee, which helped 
cover up the noise of the escape.  Also at the 
same camp were Stratford Johns and John 
Casson, who remained friends after the war 
ended. 

 
3. After the War,  I began to forge a career in 

showbusiness, coming to notice after 
appearing in panto around the UK.  My first 
film appearance was in the Val Guest film 
“William Comes to Town (1948), and we 
worked on a further 7 films during our 
careers.  I also met and married my wife, 
Janet Brown, with whom I had a son and 
daughter. My first major success came in the 
TV show “How do you view?” in which I 
played the Chauffeur “Lockitt”.  I also 
presented children’s TV programmes in the 
50s including Whirligig”.  I also took minor 
parts in films appearing alongside Sean 
Connery, David Niven and Douglas Fairbanks 
Jr.  In the mid 60s,  I appeared in Dr Who 
alongside William Hartnell, playing the 
Meddling Monk. 

 
4. Also in 1965,  my earlier association with 

Talbot Rothwell led me to getting a part in 
“Carry on Cowboy”.  In all,  I appeared in 16 of 
these films, being the 6th most prolific 
performer.  I usually played characters who 
were quiet, eccentric or stooges – for 
example, in “Don’t lose your Head, I played 
Citizen Bidet,  and in Carry on Camping,  I 
played the Camp Site Manager who charged 
everyone £1 for everything and anything. Into 
the 1970s,  as well as the Carry On films,  I 
appeared in “A Funny Thing happened on the 
Way to the Forum” (1966) and “Robin and 
Marian” (1976), the latter with Sean Connery, 
Richard Harris and Audrey Hepburn. 

 
5. In 1975,  I was the subject of “This is your 

Life”, being surprised whilst shopping with my 
wife in Selfridges store in London.  When the 
Carry On films finished in 1978,  I appeared in 
“The First Great Train Robbery”(1979) with 
Sean Connery and the Alan Bennett play 
“Afternoon Off” (1979) – both of these were 
shown posthumously.  Whilst starring as 
Widow Twankey in Aladdin at the Coventry 
Theatre,  I was found dead in my hotel room 

on 16th January 1979 when I didn’t turn up for 
the matinee performance. 

  
Answers at the bottom of the newsletter 

 
This Month’s Joke 

 

Murphy showed up at Mass one Sunday and 
the priest almost fell down when he saw him.  
He'd never been to church in his life. 
                                           
After Mass, the priest caught up with him & 
said, "Murphy, I am so glad ya decided to 
come to Mass. What made ya come?" 
         
Murphy said, "I got to be honest wid ya 
Father, a while back, I misplaced me hat and 
I really, really love that hat.  I know that 
McGlynn had a hat just like mine and I knew 
he came to church every Sunday . I also 
knew that he had to take off his hat during 
Mass and figured he would leave it in da back 
of the church.  So, I was going to leave after 
Communion and steal McGlynn's hat." 
  
The priest said, "Well, Murphy, I notice that 
ya didn't steal McGlynn's hat.  What changed 
your mind?" 
  
Murphy replied, "Well, after I heard your 
sermon on the 10 Commandments I decided 
that I didn't need to steal McGlynn's hat after 
all." 
  
With a tear in his eye the priest gave Murphy 
a big smile & said; "After I talked about 'Thou 
Shalt Not Steal' ya decided you would rather 
do without your hat than burn in hell, eh ?" 
  
Murphy slowly shook his head. "No, Father, 
after ya talked about 'Thou Shalt Not Commit 
Adultery, ' I remembered where I left me hat." 
 

Another quick joke 
 

Two English cooks at the Vatican upset the 
new Pope this morning, his first day in office.   
All Tina Smith and Marge Brown asked was, 
"Does the Pope want a Full English breakfast 
? "  
 
Apparently, annoyed by the Falklands 
situation, the new Pope was reported to have 
replied, quite tersely..."Don't fry for me, 
Marge and Tina..." 
 



Children are Quick – Can’t argue with these 
 

1. TEACHER: Why are you late? 
STUDENT: Class started before I got 
here. 

 
2. TEACHER: Glenn, how do you spell 

'crocodile?'  
GLENN: K-R-O-K-O-D-I-A-L'  
TEACHER: No, that's wrong  
GLENN: Maybe it is wrong, but you 
asked me how I spell it.  

 
3. TEACHER: Winnie, name one 

important thing we have today that we 
didn't have ten years ago.  

 WINNIE: Me! 
 

4. TEACHER: Millie, give me a sentence 
starting with ' I. '  
MILLIE: I is..  
TEACHER: No, Millie..... Always say, 'I 
am.'  
MILLIE: All right... 'I am the ninth letter 
of the alphabet.' 

 
5. TEACHER: Now, Simon , tell me 

frankly, do you say prayers before 
eating?  
SIMON: No sir, I don't have to, my 
Mom is a good cook. 

 
6. TEACHER: Harold, what do you call a 

person who keeps on talking when 
people are no longer interested?  
HAROLD: A teacher 
 

Contributions to future editions are most welcome – 
email them to the editor at dma170162@hotmail.com 
 
Who Am I Answer:- 

 

mailto:dma170162@hotmail.com

